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NOTE: The Einstein Institutional Review Board (IRB) refers to both the East and West Campus 

committees.  The East Campus IRB was formerly called the “Committee on Clinical Investigations” (CCI).  

Regardless of the name, all policies refer to the Einstein IRB. 

NOTE: Albert Einstein College of Medicine of Yeshiva University is now Albert Einstein College of 

Medicine, Inc. Regardless of the name, all policies refer to Albert Einstein College of Medicine, Inc. 

NOTE: Prior to September 9, 2015, the medical school known as the Albert Einstein College of Medicine 

(the “Medical School”) was operated as a division of Yeshiva University.  Since that date, the Medical 

School has been undergoing a transition to become an independent, degree-granting institution.  As of 

September 9, 2015, certain of the Medical School’s assets and operations were transferred to Albert 

Einstein College of Medicine, Inc., a New York not-for-profit corporation (“AECOM”).  Effective January 

1, 2019, AECOM merged with and into Albert Einstein College of Medicine, a New York education 

corporation (“New Einstein”), with New Einstein surviving the merger and AECOM ceasing to exist as a 

separate legal entity. From and after January 1, 2019, the Einstein Institutional Review Board (“IRB”) will 

be operated by New Einstein and all references to AECOM, or to the Medical School as a division of 

Yeshiva University, in the IRB policies are deemed to refer to New Einstein. It is anticipated that the IRB 

will continue to be operated in the same manner by New Einstein following the merger. It is anticipated 

that New Einstein will become an independent degree-granting institution on or about February 1, 2019. 


